Barrowtown Elementary PAC Meeting
April 7, 2021 at 2:15
In the Kids’ Clubhouse Portable

Present: President: Kayla Wiens, Secretary: Melissa Wiebe, Principal: Terry Jung, Jolene, and

Alisa

1. President Report: Kayla/Principal’s Report: Terry

a. Magnet Wall:

Kayla and Jolene purchased the magnet wall supplies per our last
meeting. Terry will look through the order and decide what the school
can purchase to supplement this purchase. Jolene noted that if the
school decides to order more from this company it is best to get in touch
with her contact to get a better deal. Wintergreen withdrew their money
on April 27,

Kayla purchased the Towers of Hanoi, Emilia brought them to school.
Terry thanked the PAC for the 3-in-1 outdoor game sets, these type of outdoor
activities are appreciated, we can look into more such as large, yard sets of
Yahtzee and Jenga, etc.

d. PAC needs to reimburse Alisa $31.27 for the Easter Eggs and Georgia $134.34 for
the 3-in-1 Outdoor Game Sets.

e. Grade5 Camp

District doesn’t want any indoor events, it will be difficult to plan
anything. The problem with a day camping trip is the interaction with
other people from the public that may be there.

Jolene suggested doing a camp day at the school. Terry agreed, they will
also try to spread out different activities throughout the coming weeks
(bike rides, geocaching, etc.) aiming to have one special activity a week to
celebrate the grade 5s.

Terry suggested the possibility of going to Wild Play in Maple Ridge. It
may be more expensive but PAC is willing to pay for at least a portion for
the grade 5s.

f. The school has had to look at ways to reduce the possibility of exposure from the
older siblings that attend middle/high schools as there are many more cases
there and we want to reduce the risk of exposure for our school community.
Because of this, the school has asked families to stay off of school grounds
before/after school.

g. Sports Day

Terry said the school will be able to do a Sports Day because they are all
one cohort. Parents will likely not be able to attend.



ii. Jolene suggested the PAC can sponsor lunch and maybe individually
wrapped ice creams. Pizzas were suggested for lunch, everyone agreed
on sponsoring the lunch and ice creams.

h. Next meeting we will need to discuss the PAC nominations for next school year.
Kayla’s term as president ends at the end of June so any volunteers would be
greatly appreciated.

2. Next PAC Meeting will be June 2 at 2:15.

3. Meeting adjourned at 3:00 pm
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